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March 15, 2017 
 
 
 
Mr. Rob Sherman, General Manager   
Sunshine Canyon Landfill  
Republic Services, Inc. 
14747 San Fernando Road 
Sylmar, CA 91342-1021 
 
REQUEST FOR STATUS UPDATES AND MILESTONES ON MAINTENANCE 
ISSUES IDENTIFIED ON THE 3RD QUARTER 2016 INDEPENDENT MONITOR AND 
IMPACTS OF JANUARY & FEBRUARY 2017 STORM EVENTS  
SUNSHINE CANYON CITY/COUNTY LANDFILL 
14747 SAN FERNANDO ROAD, SYLMAR, CALIFORNIA 91342 
CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT NO. 00-194-(5) 
 
Dear Mr. Sherman,  
 
At its January 26 and February 16, 2017, Facility & Plan Review Subcommittee (FPRS) 
meeting, the members of the Subcommittee were made aware of the continuing 
maintenance issues which were described in the Landfill’s Third Quarter 2016 
Independent Monitor Quarterly Site Monitoring Report (Status Report) dated 
December 22, 2016.  The Status Report indicated that “The frontage retaining wall and 
walkway along San Fernando Road had no removal of soils.  The oak trees at the top of 
the slope…were lacking soil around their roots.  In late September (2016), the frontage 
retaining wall and walkway soil loading condition and drainage had additional sloughing 
from the hillside.  Soil top loading is bulging out the cyclone fence.  No maintenance has 
occurred.” 
 
Given the magnitude of the most recent storm events across Los Angeles County, 
and the impacts on operation and maintenance of the Landfill and its various 
environmental control facilities, the Task Force respectfully requests Republic Services 
to provide status updates and milestones on its effort to mitigate these identified 
maintenance issues. 
 
 

 

MARK PESTRELLA, CHAIR 

MARGARET CLARK, VICE - CHAIR 
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Should you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Mr. Mike Mohajer, 
of the Task Force, at MikeMohajer@yahoo.com or at (909) 592-1147. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 

Margaret Clark, Vice-Chair 
Los Angeles County Solid Waste Management Committee/ 
Integrated Waste Management Task Force and 
Council Member, City of Rosemead  
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cc:  California Water Resources Control Board (Los Angeles Region) (Wen Yang) 

South Coast Air Quality Management District (Cher Snyder, Amir Dejbakhsh, Wayne Nastri, 
Laki Tisopulos) 

Los Angeles County Department of Regional Planning (Maria Masis, Tim Stapleton) 
Los Angeles County Department of Public Works (Martin Aiyetiwa) 
Los Angeles County Department of Public Health (Terri Williams) 
City of Los Angeles Department of City Planning (Nicholas Hendricks, Ly Lam) 
Sunshine Canyon Landfill Local Enforcement Agency (Maurice Pantoja, David 
Thompson) 

Sunshine Canyon Landfill Technical Advisory Committee (Lisa Webber, Jon Sanabria) 
Sunshine Canyon Landfill Community Advisory Committee (Wayde Hunter)  
Members of the Los Angeles County Solid Waste Management Committee/Integrated 
Waste Management Task Force 
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